OBITUARIES

EIMICE A. CLARK
Private services have been
held for Eunice Alice Clark, 76,
of Southfield.
Mrs. Clark was born June 21,
1925 in Canada and died Dec.
12, 2001 at St. Mary Hespital in
Livenia, She worked as a cook
for Southfield Public Schools.
She is survived by her son
Ronald; daughter, Dianna Shaffer, and four grandchildren. She
is preceded in death by her husband Richard.
Memorial contributions may

band Richard.

Memorial contributions may
be made to the American Dinbetes Association.

Arrangements made by
Heency-Sundquist Funeral
Home.

ROSERT C. SROWN
Services for Robert Carroll
Brown, 81, of Farmington, were
hold Dec. 15 at Thayer-Rock
Funeral Home in Farmington
with the Rev. John Maló officiating. Burial took place at Gler
Eden Cemetery in Livenia.
Mr. Brown was born Aug. 13,
1920 in Redford Township and
died Dec. 12, 2001 in Farmington Hills. He worked at Illinois
Tool Works in Ferndale for more
than 40 years and was a United
States Navy voteron. He was
also a member of the Farmington Elks.

death by his wife Phyllis.

Memorial contributions may be made to the Salvation Army Eastern Michigan Division, 16130 Northland Drive, Southfield, MI 48076.

LOUYS Q. HEGEL

Services for Louys Grant Hegel, 95, formerly of Farming-ton, were held Dec. 14 at Hoeney-Sundquist Funeral Home in Farmington with the Rev. Jonathon Beyer officiating. Burial took place at Woedlawn Cemstery in Detroit. Mr. Hegel died Dec. 9, 2001 at Memorial Hospital of South Bend, Ind. He worked for the automotive industry as a manu-facturing engineer.

automotive inquistry as a manufacturing engineer.

He is survived by his sons,
Robert (Susan), Gerald (Mary)
and Frederic; nine grandchildren; and 15 grandchildren. He
is preceded in death by his wife,
Myrtle and son James.

Sorvices for Louis Charles
Doyle, 78, of Farmington, were
held Dee. 15 at First Presbyterion
Church of Farmington with
the Rev. Sue Ellia Molross and
Rev. David Noble officiating.
Burial took place at Glen Eden
Memorial Park in Livonin.
Mr. Doyle was born Jan. 11,
1923, in St. Clair, Mich. and
died Dec. 12, 2001, at Botsford
Hospital in Farmington Hills.

Ho served as treasurer of Chrysler Canada and treasurer of Chrysler United Kingdom and after his retirement, want to work for Health Alliance Plan and was a board member for Delta Dental. Mr. Doyle was also a World War II Army Air Corps vetera.



He was a member of the First member of the First Precinct of Farmington, Republican Party, a former precinct director of the Republican Party Farmington, The Chrysler Management Club, the Delta Club, the Delta Club, the Delta Chub, the Delta Farmington, Club, the Delta Club, the Delta

lege Presidents Club, the Delta Tau Delta Fraternity and First Presbyterian Church of Farm-ington

Presbyterian Church of Farmington.

He is survived by his wife, Eleanor: daughters, Janet Hamor, Barbara (Jim) Herman and Pat (Glenn) Breuhan; grandchildren, Rob, Katie, Heidl, Pete, Chris and Jeff; and great-grandchildren, Shaine and Sielle.

Mannerial contributions may

ielle.

Memorial contributions may

made to the American Heart he made to the American Heart Association — Midwest Affiliate Memorial and Tributes Pro-gram, Dept. 77-3968 Chicago, IL

Arrangmements made by Thayer-Rock Funeral Home in Farmington.

Farmington.

EDWARD I. SZELC

Services for Edward I. Szelc, 83, of Farmington, were held Dec. 11 at St. Stephen-Mary Mother of the Church in Detroit with the Rev. Thomas Belezak officiating. Burial took place at Holy Cross Cemetary in Detroit. Mr. Szelc was born Feb. 1, 1918 in Wayne and died Dec. 8, 2001 at Farmington Health Care Center. He was a safety inspector for the city of Detroit and a World War II Navy veteran. He is aurvived by his wife, Rita; son, James (Mary); daughtors, Judith Szelc and Bernadette (Dr. Brian) Carroll; sister, Lucille (John) Bukowiez, and five granddaughters. He is preceded in death by his borthers Richard and Jerome.

Memorial contributions may be made to Angela Hespice, 14100 Newburgh Road, Livonis, MI 48154.

Arrangements made by Thayer-Rock Funeral Home in Farmington.

HERBERT W. ZOLLER

HEREEN W. ZOLLER
Services for Herbort W. Zoller,
101, of Farmington Hills, were
held Dec. 10 at McCabe Funeral
Home in Farmington Hills.
Mr. Zoller was born in Detroit

and died Dec. 7, 2001 in Farmington Hills. He was a licensed funeral director/mortician for over 70 years. He was a past president of the Northwest Detroit Optimist Club, and a member of Prince of Peace Lutheran Church, the Nardineors, the Marine Historical Society and the Michigan Funeral Director Association. He was awarded the MFDA 50 year license plaque.

awarded the MFDA 50 year license plaque.

He is survived by his wife, Esther; son, William (Lynn); daughters, Jane (Robert) Krebaum, Ellen (Lyle) Nustad and Nancy (Ralph) Green; 11 grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. He is preceded in death by one grandchild.

Memorial contributions may be made to the Stained Glass Window Fund at Prince of Peace Lutheran Church in Farmington Hills.

JOSEPHINE M. OLIVER
Josephine M. (Mullally) Oliver, formerly of Farmington, died
Nov. 28, 2001, at age 88.
She was born Aug. 14, 1913, in
Coleman, Mich, and began her
teaching career at age 19 in a
small country achool with just
44 students. She married Byron
Oliver, her college sweetheart,
in 1938. The couple had four
ton in 1941.
Mrs. Oliver returned to teaching in 1951 and taught in the



school.

"The most important things in life to her were her family, teaching and

Josephine Oliver

Patricia Wagner, a teacher at Forest Elementary in the Farmington district. Everyone who knew her doscribed her as a warm, loving, friendly and cheerful lady.

Mrs. Oliver is survived by her four children, Patricia Wagner of Bloomfold Hills, John Oliver of Mannistee, Mary Kalish of Scotsdale, Ariz, and Sally Woitowicz of Charlotte, N.C.; and by 10 grandchildren and six greatgrandchildren.

Visitation was at the Heency-Sundquist Foneral Home. The

Visitation was at the Heency-Sundquist Funeral Home. The funeral Mass was conducted by Magr. Walter Hurley at Our Lady of Sorrows Catholic Church, with burial in Chesan-ing, Mich., on Dec. 1.

Students to get new tools

By Jou Humber stay ward hubred both ome comment Clarenceville School District officials have approved the purchase of musical instruments and computers, as part of an on-going effort to upgrade equipment.

After soliciting bids for "low brass" instruments - tubas, sousaphones, cuphoniums (haritones) - bass clarinets, french thorns and tenor saxophones the district received four proposals. Board members approved a \$85,500.20 bid from National Educational Music Company, based in New Jersey. "The inventory the district does own right now has served it very well," said music teacher Joe Waeschle. "We have saxophones and bassoons that are

irreplaceable. They're very good

irreplaceable. They're very good instruments."
The district also has instruments that are 30 years old and look very much the worse for wear, and those are on the replacement list.

The stuff that's out there looks like it's been hammered on for a lot of years," said board member Gary Garrison.

Supt. of Schools Thomas Tatton said the instrument purchase has been planned in three phases, all at about the same cost. Wanschle said concert percussion instruments should eventually be replaced, along with wind instruments like the oboes and bassoons.

The purchases approved at Thursday night's board meeting will put new instruments into

both the high school and middle school music programs, Tattan

said.
"We have to remember what the middle school program does is it provides an important founda-tion for the high school," he said.

Computer upgrades
Botsford and Grandview Elementary Schools will benefit
from the purchase of 56 iMac
computers and a PowerMac G4
server, "at a cost of \$47,699,
through a single statewide bid
program.

through a single statewise bid program.

Funds for the purchase come through the district's share of the Durant settlement, a lawsuit filed by a number of school dis-tricts over funding for special education.





Michigan National Trust and Investment Services is now Standard Federal Wealth Management.

With Michigan National now part of the team, Standard Federal has expanded its assets to help you expand yours. From Private Banking and Investment Management to Estate and Financial Planning, the Wealth Management group offers you an even greater level of capability. With their expertise in managing the needs of high-net-worth clients, they'll help you protect and enhance your wealth for generations to come. For a private consultation, give us a call at 1-800/662-1133 or visit our convenient location at Standard Federal

2600 West Big Beaver in Troy, right next to the Somerset Collection North. Standard Federal Wealth Management. A new way to get there™

